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+++ PRAY + WORSHIP + STUDY + INVITE + ENCOURAGE + GIVE + SERVE +++ 

     PASTOR’S PONDERINGS… 

   ...for people like us… 
    … in times like this… 
 

                     “THE CHURCH IN DIASPORA!” 

Dear  friends & followers @ New Life, 

     Diaspora (pronounced DEE-ASP-OR-UH).   Now there’s a word you don’t hear every day!  In fact, 

it’s sort of an oxymoron because the term ‘diaspora’  means ‘to be dispersed’ as is usually connected 

to the stories of the Old Testament when the Israelites were conquered and taken into captivity in a 

foreign land.  They weren’t where they were supposed to be.  They had been dispersed from the 

‘promised land’ and could hardly wait to get back home.  God seemed to be behind all this and had 

a plan for Israel’s repentance and taking a big step in re-rooting their faithfulness as deep as one’s 

roots can go.  Some folks say the Hebrew people are still in diaspora as there are faithful Jews all 

over the world and ironically there are more Jews living in New York City than there are in current 

day Israel. 

     Sound familiar? A little. We may be experiencing a different kind of dispersion. Rather than being 

led off to a foreign land by a victorious villain right, we have been sequestered to our homes by a 

virus we cannot see. Strange indeed. The church is  always the Body of Christ to be sent  out into the 

world with a message that is global and never a movement to be shut out from meeting together in 

assembly. Like our Jewish friends, rather than being a people scattered, assaulted, and embedded 

within other nations we are a people now placed into solitude with only a means of ZOOM 

meetings or facetime or Facebook Live as a way of being together. This won’t last… but it will last a 

while and we need to take comfort in Jesus’ words that where two or more are gathered in his name, 

he is in our midst.   

     So, this is an odd post attached to an odd word. It’s the ‘whirled’ we have now. We are dispersed 

but we still are the church! I miss you. I miss being together week to week and day to day… and 

getting more accomplished as a body than any of us can do on our own. How are you? Never before 

have we lived like this and never before have we had conversations like this… to stay 6 feet apart or 

more and washing our hands after we touch something. I don’t even know who will be reading 

these words. Maybe more than last Christmas. Maybe less. Only God knows and so we trust that 

God knows we will get through this. The church isn’t going away. WE are the church and we will 

just be stronger and better at being the church in this time and place. After all, this is ‘our watch’ and 

God’s Spirit is calling each and everyone of us to a faithfulness than perhaps none of us have ever 

known. 

     Why? WE are ROOTED in the Word of God! Why? WE are REFRESHED in the Spirit as we 

continue to pray and read and talk our faith together so that we are better at REACHING into the 

neighborhood and the world… which is something NEW LIFE Church does pretty well. We’re a bit 

dispersed for now, but our return to gathering face to face will come like Easter… with enough joy 

for each  and every one of us! There really is no such thing as “the Church in diaspora”  The Church 

is where WE ARE… in this corner of God’s Kingdom attending to the work we need to do.   

          New Life; now!    
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“THE CALM THAT JESUS BRINGS” 
A series of messages for the Sundays after Easter in an anxious time of life 

April 26 – “EVEN WHEN WE TRY TO WALK AWAY”  (Luke 24:13-49) 

May 3 –    “HOW MANY STORMS DOES IT TAKE?”  (Mark 4:35-41) 

May 10 –  “CALM IN THE CROWD AND IN OUR HOMES” (Mark 5:21-43) 

May 17 –  “WHO ME? WORRY? OF COURSE I WORRY!” (Matthew 6:25-34) 

May 24 –  “THE CALM THAT LEADS TO CONFIDENCE”  (John17:1-11) 

 

 

May 31 – PENTECOST SUNDAY! 
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Hats off to New 
Life’s technology 

team for live 
streaming and 

sound management 
for our Sunday 

worship format!  

     Noah Chicoria attends Turner College & Career HS where he has obtained his Adobe certification and was on track for his A+ 
certification until the Corona Virus shutdowns.  He has enjoyed all things computers since the 5th grade and plans to study Computer 
Science but has not yet committed to any of the schools where he was admitted (side note not for publishing:  please pray for him  to 
make the best decision for his future and not out of his present anxiety). Noah has also been an Alvin Community College dual-credit 
student and Saturday 5/9 would have been his graduation (Associate's Degree). We are especially proud that in order to achieve this, he 
willingly chose to take summer school classes each year. 
     Noah's been a percussionist in the Pearland HS Band. He began as a member of the front ensemble, playing the vibraphone his 
freshman and sophomore years for the marching shows and the indoor drumline shows, and he then moved into the drumline for his 
junior and senior years playing Bass 1 (the smallest but most difficult). While we were sad they halted the indoor drumline program, we 
were beyond thrilled to see him march in the Rose Parade on New Year's Day this year. 
     In his limited free time, Noah has enjoyed working out at the Pearland Rec Center and spending time with his core group of friends, 
"The Boys."  

LiveStreamed 
Sunday Services 
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Kip Lawrence Olson 
 
Robert Turner College and Career High School  -  
Also graduating from Alvin Community College 
with an Associates in General Studies  
 
He is a member of Phi Theta Kappa (ACC Honor 
Society) 
4 year member of the Pearland High School Band  
He will be attending Lamar University in 
Beaumont where he has been accepted into the 
honors collage and will major in Computer Game 
Development. He also plans to be a part of the 
Lamar University marching band. 

Michael-Thomas Roth Scott 
 
Member of the Pearland High School graduating class 
of 2020, has had high school pursuits that include 
singing in choirs (esp acapella groups), Lutheran 
Youth Org, Keep Pearland Beautiful, Save Our 
Beaches, and Game Character Design.  Michael is a 
Choir Scholar at First Lutheran Church, played lead 
role Billy Crocker in Anything Goes, awarded First 
Chair Tenor II, District Choir,  First Chair Tenor II, 
Regional Choir, and Third Chair Tenor II, All-State 
Mixed Choir.  Outside of school, he has sung with 
HBC Olde Boys Acapella Stavanger Ten (Norway 
Tour),  HBC Alaska & South Africa Tours, the 
Houston Lutheran Chorale (including Bass Soloist, 
Messiah Part 1),  and participated as a youth ensemble 
singer with Mercury Baroque Orchestra, Bach Society 
Houston, & Houston Symphony.  He loves Singing, 
Hiking, Traveling, Camping, Meetups with friends, 
Character Design, Co-op games, and D&D.   
After graduation, Michael plans to take time and 
figure out his path.  In his future...anything goes! 

 

 

John Russell Gestl 
 
Robert Turner College and Career High School 
     with 40+ College Credit hours 
 
Received NCCER Certifications through 
Turner Welding Program 
Vice President of CITY (Christians in the 
Youth) Club at Turner 
Volunteered at New Life and Lutherhill 
(Assistant Minister, youth leader for Camp 
Hope/Day Camp.) 
Participates in a Youth Group from Crosspoint 
Church. 
 
John Russell plans to go to Texas State 
Technical College. 
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 Hello, New Life Church family,  
 

     I have actually been acutely aware of the coronavirus since January. While I knew 
that it was coming to America, I truly never knew how historical and life-changing it 
would be. My children may remember this for the rest of their lives. I know I will. In every way that 
you have been and continue to be a good parent, thank you so much for loving your kids as God 
intended.  Please continue to be safe, healthy and socially distant as much as possible.  
 
As I wrote last month, I reiterate:  

Please wash your hands longer than usual.  
Please do not make unnecessary trips whenever possible.  
Please be mindful of this.  

 
*** It could literally save your life and that of others. 
 
Day Camp has been rescheduled to the end of July 27-31: https://form.jotform.com/90496337109159.  
 
On the horizon are still the following dates: 

Lutherhill summer camp reminder: July 5-10. Please let me know when you have registered. Make 
sure you use our church code (newlifelutheran). Please note that parents are now paying 50% 
of the cost for Lutherhill events per church council budget changes based on my 
recommendation. 

July target date: Summer Service Trip at lakehouse; this may be cancelled. 

 
Regarding the topic of your generosity, thank you so much regarding the church budget. Those who 
are able to attend the ELCA Youth Gathering in 2021 in Minneapolis please start saving a $1 a day so 
that you will be ready for registration fees, transportation and food costs. I anticipate that parents will 
need to budget around $1500 according to their website: https://www.elca.org/YouthGathering.  
 
In whatever way that you have been able to worship as a family or do Faith5 or engage in any kind of 
family worship, please continue to keep up the good work. I realize that this is challenging and 
difficult, of course. Brazen it through! 
 
Parents, as always, you can do the following:  

1) Read the Bible or do devotions together at least 2X a week,  

2) pray together at every opportunity and  

3) come to worship on a weekly basis. (via Facebook for now) 
 

Sincerely,   Sang Kim  
Director for Youth and Family Faith Formation 

Youth & Family 

https://www.elca.org/YouthGathering
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Tuesday, May 19th @ 
@ 6:00 pm 

 

“Brews & Good News... Faith 
conversation over Katy von Luther bier” 

 

Collect canned goods for CHH 
 

10 Men met via ZOOM in April! 
  

 
For information contact any participating member of Lutheran 

Men in Mission RSVP to Charlie Gaevert at 
c_gaevert@yahoo.com or the church office at 281.485.1818. 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

As of April 2020,  735 prayer shawls and 37 baby 
afghans have been made and distributed to those 
in need. This ministry only has a few 
members and really needs more 
people who would like to help make 
shawls and afghans. Please contact 
Carole Wright @ 713-826-8749 if you 
are interested. 

New Life Seniors Luncheon New Life Seniors Luncheon   
 
 

 

 

Please bring your favorite entrée,     
side dish or dessert to go with it. 

 

For questions, please contact                                   
Helen Beckman at 281-485-3159. 

Other Senior (and younger adult) Opportunities: 
 

Men in Mission 
Women of the ELCA, Women of Worth 

Quilters 
Altar Guild 

Prayer Shawl Ministries 
Bereavement Team 
Meals on Wheels 

Christian Helping Hands 
GLOW (God’s Love, Our Work) Care Team 

Property Team 
Sunday’s Cool Teaching 

Bazaar Team 
Gardening 

New Life Seniors’ 
Opportunities 

(open to all persons age 55 and up) 

NO MAY NO MAY 

LUNCHLUNCH  

Next will be Next will be   

Wednesday,Wednesday,  

June 3rdJune 3rd  

@  12:00 pm@  12:00 pm 

 

 

Census 2020 is here! Check your mail and 
make sure you get your household counted. 
www.2020census.gov  see page 17 for more info 

Julia Sweet’s sister, Marie 

http://www.2020census.gov
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Quilters keep building quilts (for LWR) and friendships on Tuesday mornings. 
 

  All are welcome to come and visit on Tuesday at 9:30am! Come to quilt or just for fellowship. 
      For more information, call Vera White at 713.775.6254. 
 

If you are looking for a unique gift for any occasion, consider giving a New Life Quilt. See Vera to open the 
quilt room to browse the finished quilts. Purchase one for $45. Proceeds go to purchase batting and thread 
for these amazing Lutheran World Relief quilts. Usually more than 
200 quilts would  be displayed on Palm Sunday and be for sale. This 
year the ingathering was postponed so we will postpone the display 
and blessing of the quilts to sometime in early Summer or Fall. After  
the quilts are blessed and purchases are made, any remaining quilts 
will be sent with school kits, personal care kits and fabric kits to the 
LWR ingathering. 

 WOMEN OF THE ELCA is the women’s 
organization of the Evangelical Lutheran Church in 
America. As a partner in the total ministry of the 
church, the organization affirms, supports and 
challenges women in their daily ministries at home 
and around the world. All women of the 
congregation are included and ALL are invited to 
any of the opportunities listed below for fellowship 
and friendship. For more information, call Julia Sweet at 

281.481.2508 or Cheryl Robinson at 713.471.4128. 

THE MARY-MARTHA BIBLE STUDY  will continue in 
May on the third Wednesday. Readings and study 
material come from the national WELCA magazine 
named Gather. There is an online Gather Bible study that 
is available during Social Distancing.  

WELCA LUNCH BUNCH (all women of the church) 

Lunch with New Life women and friends will 
resume in June. Arrive about 11:30 am at Baytown 
Seafood on Wednesday, June17th. Questions? Call 
Julia Sweet at 281.481.2508. 

 

 
June 19th: Pajama Party 

June 21st: Father’s Day—Ladies do Fellowship Hour? 

July—Skip this month (this is also New Life’s 15th anniversary!) 

August 14-16: WELCA Retreat (Brenham?) 

August 21st: We are trying to get a speaker for this month—or we will play BUNCO 

Sept 18th: BUNCO if we didn't play in August—or do crafts? 

Sept—Oct: plan SE Cluster meeting here at New Life. 

Oct 16th: Halloween or Fall Crafts and party 

November 20th: Friendsgiving Celebration or go to other function that MaryAnn talked about 

November 22nd: WELCA Thankoffering—we will need ladies to do all helping hands jobs this day 

December 13th: Kids program & WELCA Christmas Party 

Thank you to Edi Phillipi and Bobbie Cummings for making 
and providing multiple masks for New Life members and 
WAY beyond! 
Edi has delivered more than 60 masks to New Life  to provide 
them for the workers at Leslie Williams medical office, Art 

Pineda’s grocery store employees, Karen Cheney’s daughters Walmart location in Irving and many 
more. She is coming weekly with more. Leave a message at 281-485-1818 if you are in need of a mask 
and we will let you know when we have some in stock. 
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Thank You! From Church Council & Staff 
 

 To all members and ‘friends’ for stepping in and supporting 
“your” church in this crazy time. 

 To Pastor, Sang & Johnny for leading Worship services on 
Sunday mornings and during Holy week. 

 To Johnny Salvesen for his multiple musical talents that make 
for a great experience in Worship (Piano, organ & guitar). 

 To Mike Kiser for providing the sound and technical expertise 
to stream Worship Services. 

 To Karen and the office staff for creating Bulletins and getting 
them uploaded to the website for use on Sunday. 

 To Tiffany for processing the mail and dropped off  giving 
checks in a timely manner. 

 To Pastor , Sang & Tiffany for making numerous phone calls 
and sending out multiple emails and texts to keep up with the 
lives of New Life members and friends. 

 To Linda Stavinoha and others for sending out greeting cards 
to those celebrating birthdays and anniversaries, those who 
mourn, those who need encouragement and those we are 
thinking about.  

 To everyone who has encouraged and/or checked up on  
someone from your Church family. 

 To all those who have participated in  donations (food & 
funds) to Christian Helping Hands. 

 To Susie Wellman for volunteering at CHH directing traffic, 
being a parking lot attendant and providing translation! 

 To Karen Cheney for taking New Life’s collected empty egg 
cartons to CHH so they can distribute eggs to families from 
their large 15 dozen batches. 

 To Walt Wright  for replacing lights in the admin building, 
trimming bushes all around the property, weed-eating 
flowerbeds under the bushes and fixing the tires on the 
wheelbarrows in the shed. 

 To Bill Sinacori for cleaning up  the dirt pile next to the new 
large Checker Board that replaced the deck. 

 To those who continue the good works of New Life’s outreach 
programs at home and on New Life Property. We appreciate 
the gardeners, quilters, altar guild members and everyone 
who helps us maintain some normalcy in the chaos. 

 To Bobbie Cummings and Edi Phillipi (quilter) and others 
who are making masks for healthcare workers and beyond. 

 To all those who have made posters and/or participated in 
drive-by parades to New Life  members and friends. 

 To New Life for continued support and for hosting multiple 
groups on our site. (Several AA/Alanon groups, Girl Scout 
troops, the Pearland Retired teachers, etc.) Most are meeting 
virtually, but they are grateful to know that New Life will be 
here for them when we return to group activities. 

 To Carole Wright for her continued work leading the New 
Life Prayer Shawl Ministry. More than 12 prayer and baby 
shawls were distributed in the months of March and April. 

 To those who make and distribute prayer shawls for comfort 
and blankets to newborns for New Life’s Prayer Shawl 
Ministry. (Dee Roe, Marjorie Schooley, Julie Watkins, Carole 
Wright, Terry Brown, etc. and the numerous yarn donors) 

 To all those on the prayer team, GLOW and beyond who are 
praying for this congregation, friends and family. 

 To Terri Kiser for making sure New Life computers are up-to-
date and backed up continuously. 

 To everyone who has encouraged and/or checked up on  
someone from your Church family. 

 

    We appreciate you ALL so much! 

 

 

MOW will be delivering the week of May 4-8. 
Routes aren’t scheduled as of the time of this 
article. However, due to COVID 19, the 
delivery routes will look different and the 
procedures will be different. Those in charge 
of MOW are doing everything they can to 
keep the clients and the drivers safe and 
healthy! Please continue to PRAY for those 
receiving meals and those who are delivering 
meals. There are 8 different churches involved 
in this ministry and they all need our prayers 
every week. 
     

A huge THANK ,YOU to Walt & Carol Wright 
Barbara Flowers & Marlene Heinrich, Helen 
Beckman & MaryAnna Vance, Becky 
Homerstad & Nancy Bryars,  Joann Morrison 
& Phyllis Deats, Scott & Leeta Sanger, Bobbi & 
Hap Cummings, Lynn Cope & Donna 
Patschke,  Bill & Doris Clements and Barbara 
& Matt Scott for helping out for March. 

 

PLEASE MARK YOUR CALENDARS!  
Our remaining dates for this year will be:  

June 29-July3; August 24-28;  
October 19-23; December 14-18  

      

We are always in need of volunteers. If you find 
you have a day during one of these weeks and 
you think you might like to help, please feel free 
to talk to me about this. I can match you up with 
an experienced driver. If you have any 
questions, please contact me (Barbara Flowers) 
at 713-817-1012. You can also contact the church 
office at 281-485-1818. 
      
On another note, if you know someone who 
might benefit from this program, you can call 
Pearland Meals on Wheels @ 281-485-5081 for info. 

 

New Life appreciates all work done to the 
Glory of God! Let us know if we missed 

thanking someone. 
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Helen Beckman & Karen Sweet Cheney 

     I am writing this on April 22, Earth Day. Big celebrations were 
planned worldwide for the 50th anniversary. Then came this 
terrible Covid 19 pandemic. The reality of illness, contagion, death, 
isolation, economic disaster, hunger, and despair strikes hard. All 
events and public gatherings are cancelled as the world fights back 
to overcome this disaster. One silver lining on this dark cloud is the 
way people are responding to come to the aid of those in need: 
taking personal risks to minister to the sick, feeding the hungry, 
making masks, checking on the homebound, finding virtual ways to 
continue working, worshiping, and communicating. Another silver 
lining is that many families are spending more time together, 
sharing responsibilities, finding creative ways to entertain and 
learn. Someday, the worst will be over. Things may not be the 
same, but then they rarely are. We’ll adapt because God is with us. 
That never changes. He is with us in all our sorrow, pain, and despair. The folks on TV keep telling us 
that we are not alone, but we already knew it. 

 
     Actually, the earth is celebrating. All this lack of 
human activity has resulted in cleaner air and water. 
What will happen when we get going again? Have we 
learned anything? I’m concentrating on the first and 
most important of the 4 R’s, REDUCE. On this Earth 
Day I pledge to find ways to reduce litter, waste, and 
my carbon footprint in my life habits. God’s blessings 
are too precious to take for granted. 

 
 
Turtle Patrol was supposed to start on April 1st, but has been postponed until May 1st for 
Galveston and the Upper Texas Coast.  We are hoping that we will be able to actually start 

patrolling, because you know those turtles are still going to want to lay 
their eggs—whether we are there to find and protect them or not. Once 
we are allowed, Karen, MaryAnn and Terri will be down there on 
Friday mornings at 7am to walk their route from 61st street to the 
Pleasure Pier and back. Please keep your prayers coming for them as 
the trek is not kind and people leave all sorts of trash that “someone” 
ends up picking up. Patrols will continue 
to July 15th. If you travel to the beach, 
please take EVERYTHING home with 
you that you brought.  Trash left ends up 
in the water and back on the beach if a 
sea animal hasn't tried to eat it. Thanks! 

2020 
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The Ingathering has been 

postponed to November so 

we will have plenty of time to 

put kits together!  

All items still needed. 

  

“For nothing will be impossible with God.”  Luke 1:37 

75 

 A Collection Basket will continue to be located in the Narthex. 

March 1 

March 8 

March 15 

March 22 

March 29 

April 5 – Palm Sunday 

Collections of items will continue 
after Easter and Social Distancing 

is lifted. 
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Thrivent Members and Associates, if you have not yet signed up to submit an Action 
Team Card for 2020 please contact the church office. Karen is working with the above 
list and Thrivent to try to help defray costs of events that impact our community. Each 
card provides $250 in seed money to get events started (food, paper products, items for 
collections, educational materials, etc.). If you would like information about becoming a 
Thrivent member or associate, let Karen know. 

 
 

To learn how you can help make a difference with New Life’s campus and outreach 
ministries, please contact the office. 

Thrivent Action Team Cards 
2020  

2019 Cards provided 
more than $8,000 in seed 

money for New Life 
Projects/Events! 

 

Thank you Thrivent 
Members & Associates! 

2019 

Highlights! 

2020 UnGreening - Nolan Patschke   
2020 Leader Retreat  -  Nolan Patschke   
Souper Bowl of Caring  -  CHH - Larry  Damewood 
Community Partner Dinner  -  CHH -  Helen Beckman 
Valentines Spaghetti Dinner  -  Karl Sweet 
Valentines Pop-Up Flower Shop  -  Robin Sweet 
Pancake Supper  -  Doug/Lynn Barron 
Lenten Suppers  - Jon Sweet  
Baskets of Promise – Karl Sweet - postponed    
Seder/Passover Meal – Postponed  
Good Friday Fish Fry – Doug Barron—postponed  
Wine to Water Party/Water2Thrive - PG  -  Postponed 
 
 

Mother’s Day Flower Fundraiser – 5/10. (by 4/24)       
Fundraiser for Youth Scholarships 

New Life Day Camp  -  6/8-12  -  (by 5/21)  
Event costs & Scholarships 
Summer Kickoff Party/BBQ –  
Rally Day/Backpack Blessing  
WELCA Cluster Meeting 
WELCA Friendsgiving Dinner  -  11/20 
Hanging of the Greens  -  11/29 
Council/Staff Angel Tree Christmas Party Dec?   
Children’s Christmas Party – 12/12 
Youth Cookie Fundraiser  -  12/19 
Caroling  -  Blanket Drive  -  12/18 
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324 pounds of food was collected on 
Easter Sunday! Judy delivered it on the 
following Wednesday. 
Thank you for all who donated and 
thank you to Walt, Karen and Judy for 
loading it all into Judy’s car. 
 

In March New Life sent more than $600 

in checks and cash to help purchase 
needed items. 
 

CHH has reported that they usually 
serve 20-25 families a day and now they 
are serving 45-50 families a day. 
 

Karen delivered all the egg cartons that 
Sunday’s Cool was collecting to CHH on 
Saturday, April 18th. Please continue to 
save egg cartons and place them in the 
grocery cart with your donations. They 
can use all sizes as they get eggs 15 
dozen at a time and have to repackage 
them for distribution. See page 19 for 
needed items. 

New Life continues food collection for CHH every Sunday 

 

 

Thank you to all New Life Health Care Thank you to all New Life Health Care 

workers, First Responders, Mask workers, First Responders, Mask 

Makers, Prayer teams, Teachers, Makers, Prayer teams, Teachers, 

parents working from home and taking parents working from home and taking 

care of your little ones homecare of your little ones home--school school 

needs, and many, many more!needs, and many, many more!  

  

We all look forward to being together We all look forward to being together 

as a Church Family once again!as a Church Family once again!  
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Updates for the Church Roster:    

 

GLOW is caring for New Life Members.  

GLOW—God’s Love, Our Work.  

  
If you would like to join the GLOW care team or are in 
need of a care ministry, please contact the church office 
at 281-485-1818 or GLOW@newlifelutheran.com or 
write your need on your yellow “Count-Me-In” card 
from your bulletin. 
 The GLOW team meets on the 
second Thursday of the month 
at 7:00pm in the Fellowship 
Hall. GLOW welcomes new care 
ministers! The team sends cards, 
makes phone calls, provides 
communion, and sets up meal 
schedules for those in need.  

 

Audrey Kaiser Phone Number Change: 
832-248-4866 
 
 
 

 

The Church Staff Thanks everyone for 
helping us keep the database up-to-date 

with addresses, phone numbers and 
emails. for each of your family members.  
Also: Birthdays, Baptisms, Confirmations, 

and Wedding dates with the year. 

   

Barbara is looking for someone who would be 
willing to work with her as a “Co-Coordinator (to 
fill in when she is out of town visiting Grandkids 
or traveling). Lynn Cope has stepped up and 
offered to help out as needed, but it would still 
be great if someone would like to come aboard 
and experience this rewarding work (3 is always 
better than 2). 
Please prayerfully consider this position/
opportunity. Give Barbara a call at 713-817-1012.  

 

Kroger Community Awards 
New Life Lutheran’s Number  

changed to TX769 
New Life received a check for $32.61 on 3/24/2020. 

Please update your Community Award number 
online at Kroger.com 

Thank you to all who have used the New Life #! 
The old number is still associated with us but cannot be 
used when enrolling or accessing our account anymore.  

Please submit pictures you take of  New Life events and/or special things 

going on in your family so that we can ALL celebrate.  Send pictures and 

info to Karen. office@newlifelutheran.com 

    Thank you! 

 

Randalls “Good Neighbor”  
 

New Life Lutheran’s Number 
is 4748 

 
If you shop at Randalls please consider adding 

this number to your “rewards card”. 
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May the power of the Holy Spirit and the love of Christ bring 
comfort and consolation to all who mourn. 

 

In Sympathy – We extend our Christian sympathy to Cheryl 

Robinson, family, and friends, for the loss of her sister, Debbie Adams, 
who died in Christ Monday, April 6th.  A celebration of life will be 
held at a later date. 

 

 

Congratulations to Abby & Josh Roszak on 
the birth of their new baby boy, Lawrence 
Brooks Roszak. Lawrence was born April 
10th. Big sister Lena is all smiles for her 
baby brother! 

  

 

In Sympathy – We extend our Christian sympathy to the family and 

friends of former member, Luke Wilson, who died in Christ on Sunday, 
April 19th.   

 

 

In Sympathy – We extend our Christian sympathy to Rodney 

Grage, family, and friends, for the loss of his wife, Kelli, who died in 
Christ Monday, April 27th.  A celebration of life will be held at a later 
date.  Donations to https://pinkdoornonprofit.org/ are welcome. 
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Christian Helping Hands is in need of many  
things all year around 

 
Please consider donating the following items EVERY month: 
 

Soup (Ready to eat—like Chunky Soup) 

Cooking Oil/spray 

Tomato products (diced, sauce, paste, spaghetti sauce, etc.) 

Cream soups 

Packets of tuna (not just cans) 

Macaroni & Cheese (boxes & cups  -  Kraft is preferred by most visitors) 

Single serve meals (canned and packets) 

   (Tuna salad & crackers, spaghetti-o’s, ravioli, shelf  tv dinners, etc) 

Canned beans (ranch style, kidney, pinto, refried, etc.) 

Shampoo (& Conditioner) 

 

 

Thank you for your continuous donations! 
Families served has increased by more than 100% 

Checks can be mailed to: 3402 Swensen Rd, Pearland, TX 77581  

 

   On Easter Sunday, New Life collected 324 pounds of 

food for Christian Helping Hands. 126 pounds was given 

from collections on Sunday of April 19th! In addition, 

more than $600 in cash and checks were given in March 

to help supplement purchases. 

   Sunday food drives will continue for the foreseeable 

future as CHH feeds more than double the amount of 

families than in normal times. 

       THANK YOU: To Judy Foucheaux for delivering 
collected food, to Karen Cheney for bringing all New 
Life’s collected egg cartons to CHH (they were totally out) 
and a big thank you to Susie Wellman for her 
volunteering at CHH as a traffic director, parking lot 
attendant and translator. She has volunteered several 
days working outside being a great help to the director 
Suzi Burns. Way to be part of community! 

 

CHH needs egg 
cartons too! 

Many workers at Christian Helping  Hands are older and can no 

longer help out due to health concerns. If you are able to help 

them sort, unload and/or distribute food, please contact them at  

(281) 485-9776. 

Christian Helping Hands  
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Chess/Checker Board 

Thank you to the New Life Property team for all their 
efforts to keep up with ongoing maintenance including: 

 
 

Walt Wright, Rudy Moreno, Ronnie Stavinoha, Rich Newell, Charlie Gaevert, Foster Foucheaux, 
Richard Lowery, Will Sinacori, Karen Sweet Cheney, Cheryl Robinson and many more are working the 
property to keep it safe and running smoothly. If you see one of these guys, please give them a wink and 
a nod and let them know they are appreciated! See the thank you page for individual job thanks. 

Lots of things going on 
behind the scenes... 

 

New Life Needs:New Life Needs:  
We are always in need of air filters to make all the units run We are always in need of air filters to make all the units run 

optimally.  optimally.  They are changed every other month.  
Please consider donating:  

  
Air Filters:Air Filters:  20x18x1 (1)  & 20x20x1 (10 every other  month)20x18x1 (1)  & 20x20x1 (10 every other  month)  

Light Bulbs:Light Bulbs:    TT--12 and T12 and T--8 Fluorescent Tubes (we are now ONLY 8 Fluorescent Tubes (we are now ONLY 
using LED and we are OUT)using LED and we are OUT)  

  

(WalMart has LED tubes that can be used as T8 OR T12  (WalMart has LED tubes that can be used as T8 OR T12  --    Box of 10 for $42.88)Box of 10 for $42.88)  

Other consistant needs:Other consistant needs:    Bottled water is used year round (all sizes), Coffee (regular and Bottled water is used year round (all sizes), Coffee (regular and 
decafdecaf), little creamers (mini moos, Hazelnut & French vanilla), Z fold paper towels & 2 ply ), little creamers (mini moos, Hazelnut & French vanilla), Z fold paper towels & 2 ply 
toilet paper (Charmin ultra plus).  We purchase some of these items when there are events toilet paper (Charmin ultra plus).  We purchase some of these items when there are events 

using Thrivent cards, but if you are at Sam’s and can pick an item up it would be using Thrivent cards, but if you are at Sam’s and can pick an item up it would be 
appreciated!  (let the office know)appreciated!  (let the office know)  

 

Property updates, cleaning, and 
replacements are being done 
continuously. If you see something that 
needs to be addressed or you have a talent 
you are willing to share, and time to share 
it, please let Charlie Gaevert, Rudy 
Moreno or Karen Sweet-Cheney know.  
(Even if you only have 15 minutes on a 
Sunday to help with something you would 
like to share!) 
Suggestions are welcome as well.  Text to 
Karen @ 972-841-2600. 

Thank you to all those who provide special 
offerings to help with Lawn Care. There is a 
new signup sheet in the Narthex to help 
offset the shortage New Life is currently 
incurring.  Lawn Care is $380 per month for 
the front of the property. The ball teams who 
use the back field are under contract to keep 
the field mowed. 

Family Cross Wall Continues to Grow 
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There are Sunday’s Cool classes for 
everyone  (youth & adults). 

 

Take time for Life-Long Learning! 

Lenten Learning @ New Life... 
      ...where God's people gather to grow in faith... 

         ... as there is something for everyone... 
 

SUNDAY'S COOL material is located online for each age group.  Sang and Pastor are 
sending out updates. Newlifelutheran.com/youth-families/sundays-cool/ & on Facebook  
New Life Lutheran Sunday Cool 
 

Easter is not just one day within the Catholic Church 
but instead an entire season!  We celebrate Easter for 
50 days from Easter Sunday all of the way to 
Pentecost (the birthday of the Catholic Church)! Here 
are 50 ways to celebrate the 50 days of Easter with 
your Family. You do not need to do them in this 
order or even do them all, but pick a few favorites 
and have a blessed Easter season! 
 

https://catholicmom.com/2015/04/07/50-ways-to-celebrate-the-50-days-of-easter-
with-your-children/ 
 

Copyright 2015 Nicole Ernest 
 

 

ZOOM Bible study with Merideth Oliver on Thursday evening and Sang Kim on Sunday during the 
Fellowship hour.  

Come Join in the Fun While Learning about God’s LoveCome Join in the Fun While Learning about God’s LoveCome Join in the Fun While Learning about God’s Love   

  

GOD WORKS 
By Pastor Brian Gigee 

reflections for the heart, mind 
and spirit 

 

$15.00 (softcover) 
 

Also available on Nook and Kindle 

 

Purchase a copy or go online to 
get a copy for some reflective 

reading as you renew your faith 
during  the 50 DAYS of EASTER ! 

 

http://www.barnesandnoble.com/w/god-works-brian-k-
gigee/1117780985?ean=2940149008445 
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Lutherhill.org 

 

 

 

Confirmation Camp  2017 

Senior High Retreat 2018 

Summer Camp 2018 

Senior High Retreat 2019 Elementary Retreat 2019 

 

Junior High Retreat Fall  2019 
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ELCA Spiritual Center 

Daily Bible Readings   

As we continue to share in the emerging 21st century ministry, please take time as you are able to 
visit the Spiritual Center at the ELCA website:        www.elca.org/spiritual.html                         

“To be Christian without prayer is no more possible than to be alive without breathing.” - Martin Luther 

GOD’S PEOPLE PRAY!   
Please continue to pray for those living in assisted 

living and nursing facilities as they are unable to 

leave their homes/rooms also. 

Pray for renewing health:  Gebron Alvarez, Chris 
Baldauf, Annie Bates, Brian Bates, Kate Bates, Helen 
Beckman, Susan Bickham, Bryan Bradford, Ed 
Bradford, Lucas Bradford, Robyn Bradford, Leta 
Branum, Theresa Breuer, Barbara Brown, Terry & 
Floyd Brown, Hap Cummings,  Rannie Daugherty, 
Carl Ericsson, Foster Foucheaux, the Gestls & 
Goschs, Margo Gigee, Harvey Hamilton, Walter 
Hayes, Homerstad families, Linda Hudgens, the 
Kisers, Larry Magers, Mark Landrum, Tina Meyer, 
Jerry Migl, Tamsey Mims, Pete Mistrot, Cheryl 
Newell, Kerrie & Clint Nichols, Hubert Pardue, 
Allen Patschke, Allison Patschke, Viola Patschke, 
Janet, Frannie & Mike Porter, Ruth & John Roberts, 
Scott & Leeta Sanger, Glenn Sponholtz, Julia Sweet, 
Karen Sweet-Cheney, Patrick Sweet, Claudia 
Thomas, Ben Viccellio and Vera White. 
Special prayer needs: 2020 Graduates, Adams & 
Robinson Families, Barnes & Daeschner families, 
Barrett and Ruddock families, Barron, Larson, Reed 
& Moore families, Bradford family, Broughton & 
Boeker familes, Buckels family, Childs family, 
Dahse family, Pastor Gigee, Gosch family, Grage 
family, Kaiser family, Kyle Lawson, Lawson family, 
Marcha & Castillo families, Marcha & Salazar 
families, Mistrot & Meyer families, Moreno Family, 
Patschke, DeWeese, Schneider & Yancey families, 
DJ (Jessica Paul’s son), Phelps, Butler & Schmidt 
families, Porter family, Purdum & Hayes families, 
Reynolds & Galloway families, Schroder family, 
Sweet family, Tatuaca family, Thomas family, 
Vavrecka family, Welch family, Wellman family, 
Wilson family, Wood family and the Young & 
Harrah families. 
New Life prays for those serving in the military: 
Keagan Barthelme, Jeremy Foster, Zach Gottlieb, 
Eric Metzger, Mason Moore (reserves), Ryan 
Newell, Michael Porter Jr., Berkeley Scott, Jose 
Villalobos III, Joe Wishart & Christopher Young. 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

You may wish to cut out this section and place it 
where you will see it and remember to pray.  
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1 Remember in prayer the leaders, voting members and others of the Rocky 
Mountain Synod gathering online for a digital synod assembly. Pray that the 
Spirit will strengthen, guide and encourage them in proclaiming the gospel, 
growing the church, serving our neighbor and doing God’s work in an ever-
changing world. 
2 There are more than 100 Asian congregations and ministries in the ELCA. 
We remember in our prayers these congregations, ELCA Asian and Pacific 

Islander Ministries and the Association of Asian and Pacific Islanders, and ask 
God to bless their work with distinct, unique groups and communities as part of a common yet diverse 
Asian community. 
3 Jesus is our Savior, guide and shepherd, whom we have faith in and trust with leading us through life in 
this world and to a new life ― life eternal ― that we could not have imagined or created on our own. Praise 
God! 
4 Give thanks for the service and witness of U.S.-based mission personnel and of young adults serving in 
the Young Adults in Global Mission program, who have been brought home from their work with global 
companions due to the COVID-19 pandemic. Pray for their physical and spiritual health and that they will 
continue to respond to God’s call to serve in our church, our congregations, related organizations and 
society. 
5 Ask God to help us have faith in how God leads, comforts, protects, nourishes and loves us all the days of 
our life. 
6 Pray that we will be guided by the spirit, manner and example of Jesus to be humble and gracious in our 
faith, service and daily lives. 
7 Ask God to help us endure the risks and difficulties of sharing the good news of Jesus Christ, doing good, 
working for justice and serving our neighbors in need. 
8 Give thanks for the work of the ELCA Domestic Mission unit, directors for evangelical mission, synod 
staff, coaches and consultants, and other partners assisting congregations as they renew themselves as 
communities of faith engaged in God’s mission ― locally and globally.  
9 Pray that children and youth who suffer domestic abuse will experience the physical, emotional and 
spiritual care of concerned, skilled adults who intervene in their situations and help provide the safety, 
healing and trustworthy love for which they yearn. 
10 Remembering Jesus’ words to Thomas — “I am the way, and the truth, and the life” — we pray that they 
will empower us to embrace Jesus as the son of God and our salvation, and fill our lives with confidence to 
perform works of love, mercy, justice, truth and kindness. 
11 Pray for our outdoor ministries and their year-round and summer staff, who are working to adapt their 
ministries, programs and ways of serving congregations and communities during these times of COVID-19. 
12 Pause throughout the day and give thanks for the simple things of creation that enrich your life and faith 
and fill you with joy and wonder. 
13 Give thanks that God knows us intimately and listens to our prayers, and that God is our rock, refuge 
and source of steadfast love in all circumstances and in all places. 
14 Pray for students of all ages as they participate in online classes, wonder about their school year, prepare 
for finals and graduations, and long for their normal social interactions and school activities. 
15 Pray for synod leaders who are discerning new plans, formats and dates for their assemblies with 
concern for the health and well-being of leaders, voting members and others; pray the Spirit will guide their 
plans and strengthen their unwavering work of proclaiming the gospel, growing the church, serving our 
neighbor and doing God’s work in the world. 

These petitions are offered as guides to prayer for the global, social and outreach ministries of the church. Thank you for your continued prayers for the life and mission of this church. 

PRAYER VENTURES 
2020 

 

A praying congregation prays for the wider church! 
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16 Give thanks and praise to God that our church and lives are built on the solid, enduring foundation 
of Christ; pray that we, as siblings in Christ, will be bold and welcoming in our invitation to our 
neighbors to believe, have faith and experience the blessings of community with us. 
17 The love of God and the Spirit of truth dwell within us and prevail in our daily lives. Pray that with 
this knowledge and inspiration, we will feel encouraged to follow the commandments and ways of God 
and to exemplify love, truth, mercy and service in the world. 
18 Thank God for our special relationship with the Reformed Church in America, a full communion 
partner with the ELCA since 1997; pray for the church, its diverse ministries and its members and 
leaders; and pray that together we will find mutual support, new partnerships and new resources for 
the work of sharing the gospel and serving our neighbor. 
19 Pray that our baptism into the life, death and resurrection of Jesus Christ will banish our fears of 
doing God’s work in the world and will prepare us daily for sharing the gospel and serving our 
neighbor with gentleness and reverence. 
20 Give thanks for parents, aunts, uncles and grandparents whose example and convictions teach 
children and youth the values of compassion, generosity and respect for one another.  
21 Ascension of Our Lord  While we look forward to everlasting life and being with Jesus in heaven, pray 
that we will live with confidence and joy in the promise of salvation and the presence of the Spirit, 
which sustains and equips us for the work we are called to today as people of the good news. 
22 Remember in prayer our ELCA missionaries, global companions and international leaders. Pray for 
their health and well-being as well as their continuing witness and service in the world even though 
some of our work together may have been temporarily suspended. 
23 Think about the blessings, wisdom, revelations and gifts you have received by God’s grace through 
faith in Jesus Christ; give thanks for each one.  
24 Give thanks, praise and glory to God for restoring our relationship with our Creator and unifying us 
― beloved children of God ― through the love and sacrifice of Jesus. 
25 Memorial Day  Today we remember, mourn and give thanks for the military men and women who 
have given their lives in pursuit of justice, peace and freedom for our country and all nations. 
26 Pray that the Spirit of God working in us will help us value every generation for its faith, wisdom, 
gifts and diverse life experiences, and that we will not disparage or discount one another because of age, 
mistakes or differences of perspective but instead will give thanks and affirm and support one another 
as members of the body of Christ, which includes all generations. 
27 Pray that we will be mindful and responsive to those who have become more lonely, isolated or 
distant over the past weeks and months, and that they will feel more connected and comforted as we 
reach out to one another and discover new ways of being in community and relationship with each 
other. 
28 Give thanks for the commitment, creativity and compassion of teachers, teacher assistants, 
professors, educators and school staff who, facing difficult and uncertain situations, have persisted in 
attending to the educational and personal needs of their students ― our children, youth and young 
adults. 
29 Pray for congregations, Christian education leaders, youth and family ministry 
leaders, and volunteers preparing for summer programs, that they will deepen and 
stir the faith of members and reach into neighborhoods and surrounding communities 
with the gospel and an active spirit of hospitality and service. 
30 Pray that our church’s endeavors to foster understanding and unity between 
Lutherans, other Christian denominations and other faiths will yield abundant fruit 
for the glory of God and for healing our rifts and our brokenness. 
31 Day of Pentecost  Lift up prayers of joy and thanksgiving for how we are united in 
one Spirit yet manifest diverse gifts, abilities and wisdom for sharing the gospel, 
building up the body of Christ and serving our neighbor. 
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If your name or date needs updating, please contact the New 
Life office to have your name included in next year’s posting. 

Deanna Barthelme 05/01 

Faith Wood  05/01 

Christina Payette 05/02 

Suzy Bradford 05/04 

Coleen Gestl  05/04 

Beverly Bishop 05/05 

Josh Roszak  05/05 

Shirley Griffith 05/06 

Glenn Sponholtz 05/08 

Hannah Bickham 05/09 

Johnny Peterson 05/09 

Clay Weimer  05/09 

Brooke Garrett 05/10 

Leigh Mark  05/10 

Jose Villalobos 05/12 

Katelyn Wishart 05/12 

Erin Bates  05/13 

Kyle Flick  05/13 

Liam Wallace 05/13 

Lizzie Wallace 05/13 

Emily Weber  05/13 

Leslie Velasquez 05/13 

William Sinacori 05/14 

Kaci Pereyra  05/15 

Courtne’ Lawrence 05/16 

Kayle Gerstner 05/18 

Heidi Heinicken 05/19 

Larry Magers 05/19 

Amelia Martinez 05/19 

Austin Tatuaca 05/20 

Milton Thomas 05/20 

Andrew OBanion 05/21 

Mindy Wheeler 05/21 

Hadley Morrison  05/22 

J.C. Rincones  05/22 

Nan Weimer  05/23 

Jacob Campbell 05/24 

Lana Royal  05/24 

Jackie Crawford 05/25 

Michael Manrique 05/26 

Jocelyn Lassiter 05/27 

Hannah Anderson 05/28 

Aubrey Palmer 05/28 

Zachary Voorhees 05/28 

Keith Lawson 05/30 

 

Nancy Bryars 05/01 
Joanne Cummings 05/01 
Beth Moore 05/01 
Josh Reed 05/01 
Guy Thompson 05/01 
Walt Wright 05/01 
Cody Broughton 05/05 
Amanda Patschke 05/09 
Rebecca Reed 05/11 
Clay Weimer 05/13 
Suzy Bradford 05/14 
Jan Homerstad 05/15 
Jade Lawrence McCullough 05/15 
Mary Kate Schroder 05/15 
Derek Anderson 05/17 
Andrew Cummings 05/17 
Lucas Cummings 05/17 
Gordon Meyer 05/20 
Hazel Moore 05/21 
Hattie Moore 05/21 
Anthony (A.J.) Royal Jr. 05/21 
Felicity Campbell 05/28 
Andrew Thompson 05/28 
Victoria Manrique 05/29 
Adrian Manrique 05/29 
Michael Manrique 05/29 
Abbey Grage 05/31 

Liz & Tom Childs 05/06 
Melanie & Steven Walker 05/06 
Rhonda & Richard Lowery 05/15 
Rachel (Gigee) & Cord Mance 05/15 
Christine & Joseph Morrison 05/19 
Susan & Duane Bickham 05/21 
Christal & Guy Thompson 05/23 
Cheryl & Rich Newell 05/24 
Margo & Brian Gigee 05/28 
Danica & Clay Weimer 05/28 
Mina & William Sinacori 05/30 

2020 
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YOUTH AND FAMILY MINISTRY  
Sang Kim— 281.485.1818  or  281.818.6833  
Email: sang@newlifelutheran.com        
 
 

MUSIC DIRECTOR 
Johnny Salvesen  -   281.485.1818 
              254.733.7668  cell 
Email: johnnysalvesenbass@gmail.com 
 
Website       newlifelutheran.com 

 

ADMINISTRATIVE ASSISTANT 
       OFFICE MANAGER 
Karen Sweet Cheney           972.841.2600 cell 
Email:  office@newlifelutheran.com 
 

DIRECTOR FOR COMMUNITY LIFE  &  
MINISTRY 
Tiffany Brown-Pineda         832-330-1478 cell 
Email:  CommunityLife@newlifelutheran.com  
 

Office  281.485.1818     Fax  281.485.2535 
 

OFFICE HOURS:  
Mon.-Thurs.     9:00 am—5:00 pm 
         Furloughed until further notice 
Fri.                      Closed 
 
WORSHIP: Sundays 8:00 am & 10:30 am 
Sunday’s Cool 9:15am 

 

CHURCH COUNCIL MEMBERS  
COUNCIL EXECUTIVE TEAM    Home  Cell  Email 
 

2020 Council President                   Rudy Moreno  281-734-5019 rudemor@yahoo.com 
2020 Council Vice-President Barbara Scott  832-857-3830 babziellia@gmail.com 
2020 Council Secretary Elaine Damewood          713-542-4340  metfam1957@att.net 
 Elna Ritter  832-865-5176 elnachula@gmail.com  
20120 Church Treasurer Carol Jackman                 201-406-4312  jackman7777@gmail.com 
COUNCIL AT LARGE   
 

2020 Financial Secretary Nancy Bryars         281-485-7381 281-723-1559  nbryars@yahoo.com 
2020 Council Member John Garrett           281-839-9407  832-926-6339  garrett.jg@icloud.com 
2020 Council Member John F. Gestl                  281-796-4043  jgestl@reagan.com 
2020 Council Member Tamsey Mims                  713-899-7269          tamsey3906@yahoo.com 
2020 Council Member Mina Stagner                     903-279-8241   wgstagner@me.com 
 

SUPPORT STAFF 
Altar Guild Chairperson   Cheryl Robinson  713.471.4128  
Bereavement Team Leader  Helen Beckman  281.485.3159 
Christian Helping Hands  Judy & Foster Foucheaux 281.997.0022 
Custodian                               Sang Kim  281.818.6833 
GLOW Coordinator  Karen Sweet Cheney  281-485-1818 
Lawhon Volunteer Coordinator              Carole & Walt Wright                              713.826.8749  
Meals on Wheels  Coordinator Barbara Flowers  713.817.1012 
Men’s Ministry Team Leader  Pastor Gigee  281-485-1818 
Prayer Chain     Tiffany Pineda   832-330-1478 
Prayer Shawl Ministry  Carole Wright   281.489.1101 
Property Team Coordinator   Charlie Gaevert  281.224.4065 
Seniors Ministry   Helen Beckman  281.485.3159 
Sunday School Superintendent Aimee Castillo   281.919.7158  
Thrivent Congregation Advocate Kate Bates    
     Karen Sweet Cheney  972-841-2600 
Tuesday Morning Quilters  Vera White    713.775.6254 
Women of the ELCA  Co-Chair Karen Sweet Cheney  972-841-2600 
      & WOW [Women of Worth] Co-Chair     Tiffany Brown-Pineda  832.330.1478                         
     WELCA – Mary Martha Circle                    Helen Beckman                                        281-485-3159 
 

PASTORAL STAFF  
LEAD PASTOR 
Rev. Dr. Brian K. Gigee, D. Min. 
Office Hours: Mon. 1:00-4:00 pm, Tues. 1:30-
5:00 pm, Wed. 1:30-5:00 pm and by appt. 
Office 281.485.1818 [24-Hour Voice Mail] 
Email:  brian@newlifelutheran.com  
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Calendar is on our website: www.newlifelutheran.com under Calendar tab. MayMayMay   

Office Closed  -  Staff Furloughed Until Futher Notice 

Office Closed  -  Staff Furloughed Until Futher Notice 

Office Closed  -  Staff Furloughed Until Futher Notice 

Office Closed  -  Staff Furloughed Until Futher Notice 

Zoom Meeting 

Zoom Meeting 


